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October 2021 Snow News & Minutes

Presidents Corner 
 
This past year your club has been looking into updating 
some of the equipment we use to work on the trails.  
We are happy to report we received delivery on a 
brand-new aluminum trailer to hall the brush cutter 
and other equipment.  Our goal is and always has been 
to maintain and develop a safe and enjoyable trail 
system for everyone to enjoy. 
 
At our last meeting we discussed at length the trail 
system and areas that we can improve on.  One thing 
that our club has always done is to try to get off as 
many roads as possible and at this time we are looking 
into several areas to make that happen. 
 
With all the rain we had this summer a lot of growth of 
trees will make for a busy fall in getting the trails 
ready.  At our October meeting the trail managers will 
be identifying areas that will require brushing and 
clearing.  Also, it looks like it could be an early harvest 
the farmers are starting to clear off a lot of their crops.  
It will allow us to hopefully start marking our trails 
early this year.  It sure is a lot easier to put stakes in 
the ground without the frost.  But if we do get an early 
frost we have mortised power drills to drill a hole to 
put the sign in the ground, but that is a lot more work. 
 
I want to thank everyone who has renewed their 
membership this year.  Your membership and 
participation in our club is very important to the 
success in maintaining the trail system.  For those 
members who have not renewed I have enclosed a 
second renewal envelope, this will be the last one I will 
be sending out to you.  Don’t forget that you can 
always renew on our website.  If you are looking for 
your AWSC number to renew your trail pass you can 
find it in address block in the AWSC magazine. 
 
Roy Lawrenz President  

 

New Club Membership Chairman 
 
I am pleased to announce that Adam Krause has 
become the Membership Chairman.  He will manage 
our membership list and take care of your renewals for 
the AWSC, so you can get your trail Passes.  If you have 
any questions regarding your membership to the 
AWSC, you can contact him at 920-841-9010 or e-mail 
him at adamokrause@gmail.com.  Your renewal to the 
AWSC will be put into their system ounce a week in 
batches.  That saves the club some money.  Your e-mail 
is also important because now we have the option of 
having, you’re AWSC membership card e-mail to you 
directly.   
 
 

Meeting Events Schedule 
 
Due to the new Delta Virous your club officers 
decided it would be in the best interest of the 
membership to schedule your club meetings on a 
month-to-month basis.  In your monthly newsletter 
we will post the location of our next meeting 
location. 
 

Second Membership Meeting of the Year 
 

October 2, 2021 
Location 

Lee Lake Tavern, Lee Lake Road 
The Meeting will start at 9:00 in the morning 

 

Hope to see you at the meeting. 
 
We are already starting to make plans for this spring 
to have our annual Landowner Appreciation Dinner  
 

mailto:adamokrause@gmail.com


September 11, 2021 BB Joyriders Club  
Member Minutes  
The meeting was called to order by club president Roy 
Lawrenz at the club storage shed at 9:00 a.m. Thirteen 
members were present.  
First Order of Business:  
Agenda – Using minutes from April 10, 2021, as agenda 
guide  
Second Order of Business:   
Secretary Report/Minutes – It was noted that Adam 
Krause email address was listed incorrectly in the 
printed copy of meeting minutes. A motion to approve 
the minutes was made by Jerry Frey and second by 
Chuck Panure. Motion approved  
Third Order of Business:  
Treasurer Report - Income and expenses were 
discussed. A motion to approve the report was made 
by Tom Yingling and second by Tom Stadler. Motion 
approved  
Fourth Order of Business: Old Business  
1. Walker's Kraken Shack Trail – There was discussion 
on moving the trail near the Kraken Shack. The Kraken 
Shack is up for sale. This is not a club trail so no say in 
any decision to re-route however would like to assist if 
possible. No decision currently  
 
2. DR Brush Cutter - decision at 4/10/21, club meeting. 
Club is not purchasing a brush cutter  
 
3. New trailer - trailer was purchased  
 
Fifth Order of Business: New Business  
1. Membership - Roy Lawrenz is transferring his duties 
as club membership manager to Adam Krause. To 
make this change official, AWSC requires this matter to 
be presented at a club meeting and voted on. A motion 
to approve the change was made by Jane Garrow and 
second by Tom Stadler. Motion approved. Currently 50 
members have renewed via PayPal, 12 membership 
renewals have been received by USPS mail.  
 
2. Polaris Ride Command Trail Manager - Roy Lawrenz 
presented correspondence from Adam Krause 
notifying the club that as the Polaris Ride Command 
Trail Manager for BB Joyriders, he has submitted an 
entry to win $500.00. Thank you, Adam!  
 
3. Trailer - Roy Lawrenz presented a request from 
Adam Krause to be reimbursed for mileage expenses 
he incurred when picking up the new club trailer. A 
motion to give Adam a $50.00 gas gift card was made 
by Steve Garrow and second by Chuck Panure. Motion 
approved  
 

4. AWSC Fall Workshop - Roy Lawrenz presented 
correspondence from Adam Krause requesting 
support/reimbursement for attending the upcoming 
AWSC Fall WorkShop at an estimated cost of $335.00. 
A motion to approve reimbursement was made by 
Jerry Frey and second by Brad VanHoff. Motion 
approved  
 
5. Trail re-routing - Roy Lawrenz asked the club to 
consider re-routing the trail around Lee Lake Road due 
to more permanent residents moving on to this road. 
There was a suggestion to re-route the trail along the 
south side of the lake. There was discussion on 
potential options and challenges to make this happen. 
No decision was made.  
 
6. Trail Reports - a. Trail to Coleman Swamp needs 
modification with a possible bridge b. The County is 
considering changes to the south end of the pipeline c. 
The club needs information and permission from the 
new landowners near Lee Lake to Round lake d. Trail 
near W may need to be straightened and the stumps 
pulled from this section of trail e. Lots of brushing is 
needed throughout the trail system 7. Insurance for 
landowners - the club has received the bill and needs 
to submit payment for our (approximately 89) 
landowners. Bill is due in October. A thank you note 
and a copy of the insurance policy will be sent to each 
landowner. There was discussion on what information 
is needed from landowners and that a new uniform 
document to be used for landowners may be coming 8. 
Signs - the County will be ordering new signs. Trail 
Managers should let Tom Stadler know of any new 
signs that are needed. We are going away from orange 
arrows and moving to yellow arrows 9. Landowner 
Appreciation Dinner - the dinner has been rescheduled 
again for April 2022 10. Trailer insurance - there was 
discussion on the need to purchase insurance for the 
new club trailer. A motion to purchase insurance was 
made by Brad VanHoff and second by Steve Garrow. 
Motion approved 11. Old club trailer - Tom Stadler 
indicated he will try to sell the old club trailer. A 
motion to sell the old club trailer was made by Jane 
Garrow and second by Cheryl Paasch. Motion 
approved 12. Trail Boss retirement - Jerry Frey is 
retiring as a Trail Boss and a new trail boss is needed. 
Tom Stadler will ask an existing club member if he will 
consider taking over this responsibility. Adjournment - 
a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jerry 
Frey and second by Jane Garrow. Meeting adjourned 
 

 
 
 


